
 

SCIENCE | INNOVATION | COLLABORATION | COMPLIANCE     

Air Quality Bureau | 525 Camino de los Marquez, Suite 1A, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-1816 | (505) 476-4300 | www.env.nm.gov 

MICHELLE LUJAN GRISHAM  JAMES C. KENNEY 

GOVERNOR   CABINET SECRETARY 

 

 

October 18, 2023 

Darin B. Kennard        Via electronic mail 

Vice President & General Manager 

Durango Midstream, LLC (Frontier Field Service) 

10077 Grogans Mill Rd., Ste 300 

The Woodlands, TX 77380 

 
Electronic mail: dkennard@durangomidstream.com, mtaylor@durangomidtream.com  

Dear Mr. Kennard, 
 
In accordance with the Settlement Agreement and Stipulated Final Compliance Order (SASFCO) entered 
into by and between the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) and Durango Midstream, LLC 
(Durango) the following requirements for termination of the SASFCO have been accomplished:  

 
1. With the receipt of the ACH payment #9534 dated October 06, 2023, for the amount of 

$34,320.00, the civil penalty has been paid in full. 
 

2. Durango submitted the Annual Compliance Certification Reports to US Environmental Protection 
Agency as required in the Title V permit # P123-R2, on February 13, 2020, meeting all required 
corrective actions.  

 
Thank you for your cooperation in resolving this matter. No further actions are required; NMED 
considers this action closed. If you have any questions or comments on this or any other issue, please 
feel free to contact me at (505) 629-8732. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Teresa McDill 
Enforcement Manager 
Air Quality Bureau 
 

Cc:  Christopher Vigil, Assistant General Counsel, NMED 

Elizabeth Kuehn, Air Quality Bureau Chief 

Cindy Hollenberg, Compliance & Enforcement Section Chief, Air Quality Bureau 

Alejandra Avila, Enforcement Specialist, Air Quality Bureau 
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